

October Highlights

Seventeen Waterways members gathered at the Gallery in Marietta, Ohio for the October 12, 2011 joint luncheon meeting with the Huntington District.  
Coast Guard News

No report was submitted/
Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal provided the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
There were no representatives from the Port of Pittsburgh.  No report was provided at the meeting.
Navigation Committee Report
No report was provided.
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston provided the following report:
President Obama recently addressed congress relative to a variety of economic stimulation proposals and, in particular, has proposed the Inland Waterways Capital Investment Act which is designed to supplement the existing 20 cents per gallon diesel fuel tax and collect between $1 billion and $1.1 billion dollars over the next decade to be infused into the Inland Waterways Trust Fund.  The bill’s objective beginning as of fiscal year 2022 is to maintain a balance of between $50 million dollars and $150 million dollars in the IWTF.  The legislation provides that vessel owners “shall together be responsible for financing ½ of the costs of all Inland Waterways Capital Investment which would include dam safety insurance, seepage control and static stability correction work.  


This legislation requires towboat owners to pay an “annual user fee” on each vessel operating on any inland waterway, not just the currently fuel-taxed system.  In the first fiscal year, the new levy would be designed to produce $35 million with $75 million dollars anticipated in the second year followed by annual collections totaling not less than $900 million over the course of the next 8 years.  This draft of legislation did not specify either the annual amount of the towboat fee or its structure, leaving those decisions to the Secretary of the Army.  In designing the fee structure, the Secretary of the Army would have the authority to establish a two-tier fee system with a lower fee for vessels operating only on waterway segments not involving passage through a lock and a higher fee for vessels “eligible to use the locks.”  Interestingly, the proposed legislation expands the definition of “the inland waterways of the United States” from the 27 segments identified in previous legislation to a total of 67 segments.  Most of the new waterway segments are only a few miles in length, used infrequently or not maintained, including the Louisiana Bayous, or channels with drafts less than 9 feet, totaling about 1500 miles.  This legislation defines inland waterways to include intercostal waterways.  


The proposed legislation could be considered as part of several legislative measures, including a maritime title in the surface transportation reauthorization, WRDA 2011 Bill, a deficit-reduction package, a “jobs bill” initiative or FY2012 appropriations.  Regardless of the Secretary of the Army’s recommendations, it would be up to Congress to finally decide the details of the new user-fee proposal if the proposed legislation is enacted.


Waterways counsel President and CEO Michael Toohey has applauded the Obama Administration’s recommendation for an annual investment program of $400 million but he characterized the user-fee proposal as “unworkable and counter-productive to the export and economic-recovery goals of the Administration”.  He has also expressed disappointment that the President’s proposal failed to address non-navigation system beneficiaries, the need for improvements in the Army Corps of Engineer project delivery and cost-control performance and the development of a realistic project prioritization process.


The progress of this proposed legislation will be closely followed.  

Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton has provided the following report:

· Everything is on track with the October 25th “Who Works the Rivers” event. At this point we have confirmation for 71 student attendees.  

· We continue to ask for support from the members of the Waterways Association. We are looking for members to speak and/or bring displays from their various companies/organizations to the event. The event runs from 8 a.m. until 12 noon on Oct. 25th.  

November Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for November 9, 2011 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, November 3, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

November 9, 2011

Menu:


Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons
Baked Meatloaf served w/mashed potatoes

Green Beans Almandine

Cappuccino Crème Brulee


Coffee, tea or ice tea 

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, November 3, 2011 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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